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KIDDER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Public Hearing Minutes
Thursday May 12, 2022 at 6:00pm
Chairman Tom Bradley called the Public Hearing of the Kidder Township Board of Supervisors to order at 6:00 P.M. on Thursday May 12, 2022 at the Kidder Township Municipal Building, Lake Harmony, PA.

ROLL CALL: Supervisors Bradley, Berger, Pantages, Gluck and Klotzman were present along with Township Manager Suzanne Brooks, Secretary Tammy McMahon and Solicitor Robert Yurchak.
Chairman Bradley announced that this Public Hearing Meeting was advertised in the Times News on April 27, 2022 and May 5, 2022.  
BLUE RIDGE REAL ESTATE – TRACT #7 – Zoning Map Change (Ordinance No. 2022-190 (Draft):

AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION: Beth Hurley, Karen Barni, Charlotte Blackwell, Shelly Lutz, Mark Peterson, Linda Mourar, David Hunter, Anthony Giovannone, Fred Mourar, Cindy Hallock, Dave Schena, Erin Murphy and Christina Weaver.
Discussion was heard from the audience in regard to the draft of the Zoning Map Amendment.  
Discussion was heard, mostly in opposition of the proposed change from R2 - Medium Density Residential to C - Commercial.  Resident concerns were the destruction of trees, increased traffic, the unnecessary need of more warehouses and the area turning commercial versus what it is now – a recreational/resort area.
MORA SOLAR – Zoning Amendment for Solar Power Generation (Ordinance No. 2022-191 (Draft):

AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION: Beth Hurley, Karen Barni, Shelly Lutz, Mark Peterson, Anthony Giovannone, Fred Mourar, Cindy Hallock, Dave Schena, Erin Murphy, Christina Weaver and George Spencer.

Discussion was heard from the audience in regard to the draft of the Zoning Amendment for Solar Power Generation.  

Discussion was heard, mostly in opposition of the proposed zoning amendment.  Resident concerns were the destruction of trees, how the area will be affected for future 
generations and no benefits for the Township.  David Weightman, representing Cypress Creek Renewables spoke for several minutes in regard to the project. He noted several benefits that will directly affect the Township and spoke of what will happen when the project meets its life end.
Supervisors did not involve themselves in the discussions, rather they were there to listen to all the concerns and suggestions.
MOTION – made by Mr. Bradley, seconded by Mr. Gluck to Adjourn the Meeting at 7:15 pm.  Motion carried 5-0

       ______________________________
           Tammy McMahon, Secretary

